September 12, 2012

Morgan Mundell

National Lieutenant Governors Association
75 Cavalier Blvd.

Florence, KY 40142

Dear Morgan:

| understand you will soon be leaving us and moving on to an exciting new opportunity with the National
Muzzle Loading Rifle Association. Congratulations on your new position!

I, along with many other lieutenant governors across the country, will miss working with you. | truly
appreciate all of the hard work you put in to make our jobs easier. I've always been very impressed with
the events, communications, fundraising and policy support work that comes out of the NLGA office, and

I'm sure a large part of the credit there goes to you.

Thank you for your service, and best of luck in the future!

Sincerely,

Phil Scott



